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know that payors in Pennsylvania
are profiling and reporting
outcomes. Where do we begin?
A: Profiling physicians’ E&M serv-
ices is a critical component of
internal compliance that can help
you identify potential audit risks as
well as potential areas of over-
coding or undercoding based on
state and national trends. Private
payors typically do not share data,
although Medicare does.
Additionally, an E&M analyzer
that compares you against other
surgeons in your state is available
through KarenZupko &
Associates, Inc.

Which code to use?
Q: Which code should be used for
a “wrist denervation procedure,”
also known as a “posterior
interosseous nerve neurectomy?”
A: Posterior interosseous neurec-
tomy (PIN) is reported with CPT
code 64772, “Transection or avul-
sion of other spinal nerve,
extradural.”
Q: We just learned that we can
report the application of a wound
vacuum dressing. What codes do
we use?
A: Negative-pressure wound
therapy is reportable when the
documentation supports the
service. In 2007, the AAOS
updated the Global Service Data
for Orthopaedic Surgery book to
classify this as an “excluded
service” for all musculoskeletal and
integumentary codes. The following
verbiage is in the “Intraoperative
services not included in the global
surgical package” section of Global
Service Data:“2. complicated
wound closure (eg, application of
wound vacuum device to open
wound) or closure requiring local
or distant flap coverage and/or skin
graft, when appropriate (eg, 13160,
14000-14350, 15000-15400,
15570-15776)”

CPT codes 97605 (Negative
pressure wound therapy (eg,
vacuum assisted drainage collec-
tion), including topical applica-
tion(s), wound assessment, and
instruction(s) for ongoing care, per
session; total wound(s) surface area
less than or equal to 50 square
centimeters) and 97606 (Negative

pressure wound therapy (eg,
vacuum assisted drainage collec-
tion), including topical applica-
tion(s), wound assessment, and
instruction(s) for ongoing care, per
session; total wound(s) surface area
greater than 50 square centimeters)
describe the services; it may be
necessary to append modifier 59 to
indicate a distinct procedure if
other services are reported at the
same session.
Q: In his operative note, the

surgeon describes the medical
necessity of using an allograft for
open reduction and internal fixa-
tion (ORIF) of a tibial plateau frac-
ture due to the nature of the
fracture and the need to repair the
bone void. How is the allograft
reported?
A: You cannot report the allograft
separately because all allografts,
except those used in spine surgery,
are included in the surgical
package. Report the appropriate

ORIF tibial plateau fracture code
based on whether the fracture was
unicondylar (code 27535) or
bicondylar (code 27536). NOW

Mary LeGrand, RN, MA,
CCS-P, CPC, is a consultant with
KarenZupko & Associates. If you
have coding questions or would
like to see a coding column on a
specific topic, e-mail
aaoscomm@aaos.org

Fig. 1 CodeX detail for arthroscopic shoulder surgery and detail of assistant-at-surgery explanation.

Fig. 2 CodeX detail for arthroscopic knee surgery and detail of assistant-at-surgery explanation.
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